
EFFECTIVE 10/1/24, $1.50 WILL BE CHARGED FOR ONLINE PAYMENTS. 
IN ORDER TO AVOID FEE, PLEASE PAY BY CASH, CHECK, IN-HOUSE 

BANKDRAFT (FORM CAN BE FOUND ON OUR WEBSITE AT 
RURALWATER2.COM UNDER FORMS & REPORTS) 

 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER 
Bryan Co. Rural Water Dist. #2 Did Not Meet Treatment Requirements.  Our water 
system recently violated a drinking water requirement pertaining to the contaminant(s) of 
concern listed below. Although none of these violations are considered emergencies, as our 
customers, you have a right to know what happened and what we are doing, or have done, to 
correct these violations.  Customers are not at risk and there is no reason to suspect any 
potential adverse health effects.  Alternative water supplies are not needed. We are required 
to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis.  Results of regular 
monitoring are an indicator of whether or not your drinking water meets health standards. During the 
following monitoring periods, we did not monitor or test for the following contaminants, and 
therefore cannot be sure of the quality of your drinking water during that time:   
 
                     Type of Sample(s)                                                          Monitoring Period(s) 
                     Chlorine                                                                            6/1/2024 to 6/30/2024 
                     Total Coliform                                                                 6/1/2024 to 6/30/2024 
 
What should I do?  There is nothing you need to do.  You do not need to boil your water or take 
other corrective actions.  However, if you have specific health concerns, a severely compromised 
immune system, have an infant, are pregnant, or are elderly, you may be at increased risk and should 
seek advice from your health care providers about drinking this water.  General guidelines on ways to 
lessen the risk of infection by Cryptosporidium and other microbial contaminants are available from 
EPA’s Safe Drinking Water Hotline at 1-800-426-4791.    
 
What happened? What is being done?  We are required to submit seven (7) Chlorine and seven (7) 
Total Coliform samples monthly.  In June, the lab informed us that they had only received six (6) 
samples.  We had no way of proving that we had submitted seven (7), therefore we were out of 
compliance.  All samples have been collected and we have been back in compliance since July 1, 
2024. 
 
Please share this information with all other people who drink this water, especially those who may 
not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, 
and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by 
hand or mail. For more information, please contact Regina Clinton, Mgr, at (580) 924-8517, P. O. 
Box 119, Mead, OK 73449. This notice is sent to you by Bryan Co. R.W.D. #2, PWSID 
#OK1010604, Monitoring and/or Reporting on August 29, 2024.          
 


